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JUVENILE CRIME PREVENTION COUNCIL                                                                                                  21 December 2016 Minutes

Members Present:  Allan Lang, Angela Nunn, Pastor Ronald Thomas, Danielle Dolinski-Sloan, Cpl. Andre’ Hinton, Nisha Williams, Nicole Moore, Jessica Jones, Ameshia Cooper, Anita Daniels, Brenda Howerton, Nicole Jimerson, Tasha Jones Butts, Drew Cummings, Frederick A. Kearns, Arnold Dennis, Umar Muhammad, Elizabeth Shearer
Members Excused: Judge Marcia Morey, Nicole Jimerson, Jeffrey Forde, Eric Ireland, 
Members Absent: Solina Richard, Triankeya Bond, LaToya Bogan
Guests:  Eddie Crews, Stephanie L. Green, Hanna, Hamakauer
Staff:  Celia Jefferson, Gudrun Parmer, Jim Stuit
JCPC Program Providers Present: Shannon LaRance, Linda Boldin, Quillie Coath, Les W Thompson, Grace Marsh, Sabrina Cates, Kerry Brock

Welcome & Introductions
Angela Nunn, vice chair opened the meeting with a welcome and asked everyone to introduce themselves.
Review and Approve December Agenda
Angela asked the Council to review the Agenda.  Umar moved that the agenda be accepted as presented.  Motion was made and properly seconded.  Agenda approved.
Review and Approve December Minutes
Angela asked the Council to review the minutes.  Umar moved that the minutes be accepted as presented.  Motion was made and properly seconded.  Minutes approved.
Program Presentation – El Futuro
Kerry Brock shared a video showing how JCPC and others have helped them provide hope and joy to children and parents struggling with mental health issues.  Celia will email the video link out to everyone.  She noted that their goal is to serve ten people.  Six people are actively being served now.  They served a total of 1,500 adults and youth during the past fiscal year.  Tasha noted that they use the El Futuro program to serve undocumented kids.  Kerry will follow up on Arnold question regarding if they have a relationship with the school system.  She also will follow up with Brenda Howerton question regarding how many of the 1,500 come back to the program.
Program Presentation – Juvenile Justice Project
Grace Marsh, Executive Director of the Elna B. Spaulding Conflict Resolution Center shared that the center is a full service mediation center.  They provide mediation services for divorce, separation, family issues, and youth.  They operate a people’s court and a district criminal court.  Legislation has just required people to take mediation in district court for a certain kind of misdemeanor as oppose to taking up the court time.  They have a contract with the Durham Public School for school base truancy court.  They do a lot of work with volunteers.  They also have a juvenile justice project funded by JCPC.  She distributed a report showing how many they plan to serve this year in mediation and conflict coaching. One of their partners are Rebound, Alternative for Youth.  Rebound is full at the moment and also need more funds.  Grace expect to have more youth coming through (peer mediation among the ninth graders). Grace distributed brochures and notes on how to resolve conflict.  She is planning to have another volunteer mediation training for grass root people.  Pastor Thomas noted that it is good to see the programs collaborating with each other.  
JCPC Additional Funding
Drew Cummings presented on the additional funds in the amount of $15,500 that Milestone Culinary Institute returned to JCPC after withdrawing from the program that they had proposed.    They had spent around $1,000 from the $16,500 that had been awarded to them.  In previous years, JCPC looked at sending out another RFP, but time was not on their side.  The committee decided to look at JCPC program provider’s expansion and enhancements needs for additional funds.  They received the following five requests: Two for more or less requested the entire amounts, three requested for lesser amounts for a variety of reasons.   The executive committee looked at the three small requests that added up to almost exactly $15,500.  The executive committee recommendation is to fund the three smaller funding requests which will result in an allocation for the following programs: El Futuro: 4,283.83, Family Advocacy Network: 1,861.83, Parenting of Adolescent: 9,354.34.  JCPC Programs Teen Court & Restitution and the Juvenile Justice Project noted concerns about funding cuts to JCPC program from years past. The executive board explained that the reduction in funds is not punitive and the amount of requested funding has increased each year, while the funding available has not. Angela commented that if we do not allocate the funds today, we will have to send the funds back to the state because time is not on our side.  She commented that the executive committee decided on the three programs listed above because they felt they could receive the most concrete benefits from our funds as listed in their proposals.  It was a tough decision.  Eddie Crews noted a correction in the original total is $15,098.52 not $15,500. Drew recommended the overage costs be divided and removed from the allocated funds evenly across the 3 programs. Allan noted that he has great trust in the wisdom of the members of the executive committee.  Therefore, Allan motion that we support the recommendation of the executive committee and to subtract the corresponding third so that our numbers will match. The Motion was properly seconded and approved.
Report from Chief Court Counselor
Tasha reported that the program providers will have to provide data and information as related to recidivism.  They can track their recidivism with the juveniles they are serving and working with.  At one of the executive committee meeting she asked how do we proceed or what recommendation do we have for providers to capture the recidivism of the youth that they are serving.  She noted that Commissioner Howerton always asked the question, how many youth comes back?  For the juveniles that have not reach the age of 16 at that time that you are working with, and once they are terminated, and if the program has some type of consent solved by that juvenile and parent prior to them being terminated to your program. Therefore, if you contact her office with that consent, it is stating that you can track and can receive additional information as related to that child that received a new complaint.  If you don’t have that consent, and the kid has been terminated from supervision meaning that their consents are no longer valid and she will not be able to give them information requested.  Tasha suggested some programs may have consent in their intake packet as it relate to contact with the juvenile court counselor office six months after termination or up to two years.  If they have that, they can share with the other providers what they are using.  Tasha office would like to assist them on what data that they will need to justify requesting additional funding from JCPC or other funding sources.  Drew noted that JCPC should reach out and get combination templates or a good template that would work for everybody. Angela asked that the templates be emailed to Celia, our contact person.  Walter gave a quick point of caution about recidivism.  He noted that Durham program providers accept some of the highest risk kids in Durham, and they are going to recidivate.  Some do have a successful outcome. He asked that they be careful when talking about recidivism. Tasha reminded us that the legislatures are in session and the bill to raise the age of juveniles is likely to pass.  If it does, we must work with 16-17-year old’s the law will likely become effective in 2020.  
Announcements 
Nicole shared that she had to reach out to Angela for help for the next month or two until she is able to return to the Council.  Angela volunteered without hesitation to help.  Nicole noted that this shows just how vital the vice chair position is.
Tasha noted that everyone might be interested in a Week of Peace – January 1-7-2017.  This week of peace is dedicated to the lives lost during 2016 and our hope for peace during 2017.  The flyer will be sent to Celia to email all details to everyone.
Grace will email Celia the Quality of Services assessment (QOS) needing to take place for all JCPC programs – this QOS assessment is to be completed whether a program receives a SPEP score or not.
Umar shared that the NC Council for Women and Youth Involvement Administration has asked him to coordinate a men and boys statewide summit in April.  They have given him some resources and they can set it up anywhere but Charlotte, NC.  He wants JCPC to be a part of the summit.  They want to design a plat form where some of this cultural message about manhood is confronted.  Their grant is focused on domestic violence, sexual and human trafficking.  Some of the summit key items:  Breakout sessions, speakers, picturing is what you see on television, perceiving is how you feel about yourself and practicing is what you do, fathers and non-fathers, presentations, and panels. They also have corporate sponsors. Umar is thankful for the opportunity given.
Meeting adjourn
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